Dear Elizabeth,

As the comment until date was extended until 5th April by Frances Wheat, I would like to add the following to my objections:

I don’t consider the measurements on the application are wholly accurate.  We have been given three measurements for the height of the basement flat floor to ceiling.  They are: 2410mm, 2306mm and 2475mm.  The height is closer to 2100mm.  This measurement was on the drawing and has now been removed. I consider this measurement vital, as it establishes the boundary between the basement flat and my flat at Ground.  2475mm is now currently noted as mid-joist height. I am confident 2475mm is higher than mid-joist height. Carlos Martin said in his email of 17 February 'any inaccuracies in the drawings will be resolved before a decision is made’.  
I would ask again that the floor to ceiling height be reintroduced and verified.  If the owner of the basement flat colonies the space at the back of the house then they will be preventing me from ever developing my property.  The construction the owner is proposing should remain within the boundaries of their property.  At its lowest point, at the garden end, the 2300mm the owner is proposing for this structure is also not within their boundaries.  I therefore ask that this application is rejected and the conservatory remains at the height of 2150mm as in the existing permission.
The application does not make it clear why the owner, who was presumably content to ask for a conservatory at the height of 2150mm and got permission for that height, now needs one so much larger.  An extension at this enlarged height will dominate the back of the house, act as a huge light and sound box, impinge on the rightful enjoyment my flat and prevent me from developing it.

I also do not consider that there is enough detail on the specification of the glazing for this extension, except that it says ‘self-cleaning opaque glass’.  This has vital bearing on the degree of noise pollution.  I do not understand why the case officer was so confident in the initial consultation that there will be no significant increase in noise nuisance with this glass structure, when he didn’t ask about the specification of the glazing. This could seriously impact on the quiet enjoyment of the flat at Ground. 

I note that both Laura Rivkin and Pam Dempster have requested that this application be considered by The Development Control Committee.  I would similarly ask that this goes to the Member’s Briefing Panel, so that it can be considered for review by the The Development Control Committee.

Julia Rosier

Ground

24 Edis Street

